Enquiries to: Information Team

Our Ref: FOI514777



request-381761-cda3961e@whatdotheyknow.com

23 January 2017

Dear Mr Tully,

Freedom of Information Request 514777

Thank you for your recent request received 16 January 2017. Your request was actioned under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 in which you requested the following information –

"How many designated parking spaces within the LCC boundary are specifically reserved for coaches/buses?

What signage is used on the designated parking spaces by LCC to advise members of the public of any parking restrictions within the bays?

Where are the designated buses/coaches only bays sited within the LCC boundaries?"

Response:

Liverpool City Council can advise that it holds information relevant to the terms of your request, our responses being as follows –

- Please refer to the TRO library on the TPT website -(https://tro.trafficpenaltytribunal.gov.uk/authority_tro/?authority=Liverpool) references LV005, LV009 and LV010, as well as the South Orders.
- The signage for any coach/bus parking bays on the public highway accords with the Traffic Signs Regulations and General Directions 2016
- 3. Please refer to the TRO library on the TPT website.

This concludes our response.

The City Council will consider appeals, referrals or complaints in respect of your Freedom of Information Act 2000 and you must submit these in writing to lnformationrequests@liverpool.gov.uk within 28 days of receiving your response.

The matter will be dealt with by an officer who was not previously involved with the response and we will look to provide a response within 40 days.

If you remain dissatisfied you may also apply to the Information Commissioner for a decision about whether the request for information has been dealt with in accordance with the Freedom of Information Act 2000.

The Information Commissioner's website is www.ico.gov.uk and the postal address and

Liverpool City Council Information Team

Cunard Building, Water Street, Liverpool, L3 1DS E: informationrequests@liverpool.gov.uk



telephone numbers are:-

Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire SK9 5AF. Fax number 01625 524 510, DX 20819, Telephone 01625 545745. Email – mail@ico.gsi.gov.uk (they advise that their email is not secure)

I trust this information satisfies your enquiry.

Yours sincerely

A Lewis

Angela Lewis Information Team